MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

JUNE 20, 2012
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:11 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Michael Costello
Present



Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present   



Comm. Robert LeBrun 
Present



Comm. Raymond Perry
(Arrived 7:45 PM)
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on May 16, 2012, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Abstain

INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was not present.  Comm. DiLieto stated that everything is good with the insurance.  Everything is up-to-date.
Frank stated that there are a couple of new members.  Comm. DiLieto said that they are automatically covered.  A discussion followed.
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Costa was present and gave his report (attached).
Chief Costa stated that they need to make an emergency purchase of two gas detectors (quote attached).  A discussion followed.

Chief Costa said that at the April meeting he submitted a quote from Absolute for a 20” Ventmaster saw.  The Board told him to wait until June to make that purchase.  Chief Costa stated that he would like approval to order the saw.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. DiLieto made a motion to approve the purchase of the 20” Ventmaster saw from Absolute per the quote submitted in April. 
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye

Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

There was a discussion on boats.  Comm. Dipierro stated that they need to get three quotes.

Comm. LeBrun stated that he had registration renewals for three vehicles.  He needed to get the information for each to complete the forms.

HEALTH COORDINATOR REPORT:  Bill Gardener was present and gave report.  Bill stated that 6 members just finished the First Responder Course.  There will be another course on July 10.  Bill stated that he sent a memo stating that physicals are due now.  The Chief has assured him that they will get everyone there.
Bill said that he will keep sending up-dates.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).  Ernie stated that they are doing about 5 or 6 smoke detector certifications a week.  He will be depositing money tomorrow.  He should have over $500 in smoke detector certifications.
Ernie stated that he will be starting school inspections to get ready for the Fall.
Ernie said that he received a subpoena for a report on a dryer fire, which occurred in 2009.  Ernie stated that he took care of this matter.
There was a problem with the server.  It has been running slow.  Ernie contacted the computer consultant.  It was necessary to move Micro-soft and Norton anti-virus to a different section of the hard drive.  A long term solution may include installing a bigger hard drive, allowing bigger partitions.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that Ernie should get an external hard drive to make sure they do not lose any information.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro asked Ernie if there were any updates.

Ernie said that North State Home Road will be opening tomorrow.  There was a discussion on a hydrant at the rest home.  Ernie said that the town “OK’d” an increase in their capacity.  Ernie said that the home is going to update their water supply themselves.
Ernie stated that Deputy Chief Pipero told him that there was a blocked hydrant at 92 Matchaponix Rd.  He will be sending a letter out to them.  The MUA will follow up as needed.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Frank stated that in reference to the generator, he had one electrical contractor come down to look around.  He was supposed to get back to Attorney Youssouf with the information.  Attorney Youssouf has not received anything yet.  A discussion followed on generators.
Comm. Costello stated that we have the money for the generators.

Frank stated that the floors are supposed to be done on Sunday.

LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that the only thing he had to discuss was for Closed Session.
ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni was not present.  Monthly financial report was sent to the Board.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Amanda’s Web, LLC - $100 – website

Absolute Fire Protection – $96 – lug nut

Absolute Fire Protection - $105 – halogen bulb

Absolute Fire Protection - $5,198.16 – preventative maintenance 51-2

American Car Wash - $760

Bank of America - $53.45 – Zone Alarm

Bank of America - $4,897.81 – fuel, maintenance, training

Blue Streak - $61.95 - uniforms

Busco Bros. - $807.35 – fuel

Citgo - $763.19 – fuel (paid online)

D&A Auto parts - $19.99 & $12.80 – bulb and wipers

Dynamic Testing Service - $2,400 – Drug & alcohol testing program

ERT Consultants, LLC - $2,050 - training

Federated Emergency Services - $3,284.81, $1,755, $2,229.21

Feldman Sablosky Massoni & Co. - $1,031

William Gardener - $511.06 – reimbursement for materials 

Grainger - $9.17; $55.45; $94.35; $471.75 – disposable gloves, enamel spray; cable ties

Jerry Noonans Auto Center - $86.40; $533 - repairs

Middlesex County Fire Academy - $236; $131; $472 – training

Monroe Volunteer Fire Co. #1 - $31,250 – 2nd quarter payment

New Jersey American Water -$174.50 – hydrants

Olympic Glove & Safety Co., Inc. - $6,372.47 – face piece / voice amplification kit

Giovanni Paterno - $100 – cleanup computer C drive

Royal Transmissions - $104 & $243.86

SAFE-T - $25,327.08 – gear

Verizon Wireless - $461.19 (paid online)

Verizon Wireless - $461.15

TOTAL:  $92,720.15

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $540.58 (paid online)

Emergency Software Products - $500 – maintenance contract emergency software

Treasurer State of NJ - $50 – subscription Uniform Construction Code

Ernie Zih - $161.53 – reimbursement postage   & office supplies  

TOTAL:  $1,252.11

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to pay the bills read.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. DiLieto
Aye


     Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  Comm. Dipierro stated that in reference to the issue of Consolidation, at the next meeting on 7/30/12, the panel will present to the Mayor and Council their proposal as a recommendation.  There are a lot of different recommendations from different people.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro said that the Mayor and Council may do what they want.

Comm. Dipierro stated that each District will be on its own again.  There will be one Fire Prevention for the entire town.  Ernie asked who they would have to answer to.  Comm. Dipierro stated that would answer to the Township Chief.

Comm. Dipierro stated that the recommendations will be presented to the Mayor and Council, and they will be the ones to decide.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that everyone does not agree on the same thing.  There may be another meeting on 7/18/12.
Comm. Dipierro said that he recommends that the Fire Company and Chief be at the meeting on 7/30/12 to make a presence.  This will effect everyone across the town.

Comm. Dipierro stated that Wayne Hamilton is trying to cover every base he can cover.  Everyone on the panel gave recommendations.  Not everyone will be happy.

Comm. Dipierro said that if it goes the way they think it will go, it could have been a lot worse for everyone.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that this District does a great job, and that is what they wanted to focus on.

Frank said that he feels it is destroying leadership in the Fire Company.

Attorney Youssouf stated that by statute a Volunteer Fire Company chooses its own Chief.

Frank stated that all Districts have to cut back, but District #1 will be spending more because they have to pay for a Township Chief.

Comm. Dipierro said that he hopes it will bring everyone together.  A discussion followed.

Comm. LeBrun stated that if our taxes go up, he will go to the Township and complain.  Why should our taxes go up because of the other Districts’ mistakes.  Comm. LeBrun said that he does not know why we have to have a paid Chief.    A discussion followed.

Ernie said that we will continue to do what we do best.

CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a letter from the credit card company stating that they were cancelling the credit card in Mike Mangeri’s name.  There was also a request for information pertaining to John Rodgers, who was one of our per diems.  Comm. Dipierro said that he would complete the form.
Comm. LeBrun said that we received a letter notifying us of a change of address for Safe ID Card Systems, Inc.

MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   No comments
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to go into Executive Session in order to discuss Attorney-client privileged material.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye






Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 
Public meeting adjourned at 8:00 P.M.
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